
 

ORANGE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING 

2028 STATE ROUTE 487 

ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: (570)683-5836, email: orangetwp@pa.metrocast.net 

May 6, 2021 

Call to Order: 

The meeting of the Orange Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Calvin Fox.  

Attending were, Supervisor John Long, Secretary/Treasurer Erika Burkhart, Supervisor Gene “Dan” 

Fetterman, John and Jennifer Thackray, Don Bogert. 

Minutes:   The minutes of the April 1, 2021 meetings were presented and approved. 

Recognition of Guests:  Wayne Farver asked if there were any updates on the Williams solar panel 

project.  Erika Burkhart explained there is no further information and they have not applied for zoning 

yet.   

Mt. Pleasant Sewer:   

Woods Edge Sewer:   

Erika Burkhart explained Alec Engleman’s monthly report:  ICEA came do the yearly calibrations of the 

flow meters. We are waiting for HRG to finalize the inspection report and we can address any issues 

when it is released. The Woods Edge discharge weir was leveled to have a more evenly distributed 

discharge. Mt Pleasant had one instance where the upper influent tank clogged and as a result extra 

time was spent there cleaning up the upset plant. Both plants stayed within parameter limits for the 

month of April.  Ms. Burkhart reported Erin Threet expects to have the finalized sewer study in the next 

week or so.   

Woods Edge Sewer:   

General Fund   209587.63   

State Fund  313028.41 

Mt. Plsnt Sewer  51667.22(includes 13056.70 loan)  

Woods Edge Sewer         7476.47 

 

Bills:  Supervisor Dan Fetterman made a motion to approve the paid bills.  Calvin Fox seconded.  Motion 

approved.    

Police Report:   
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Zoning and SEO Report:  Chris Bower was waiting for the remainder of the campers to be moved in and 

would be conducting inspections shortly.   

Roadmaster:  Calvin Fox reported core samples were taken for Kline Road, Buck Road will hopefully 

begin next week as he is trying to schedule a pre-construction meeting with the county, the pipe was 

replaced on Buck Road.  That was the last metal pipe in the Township.  Buck is now ready to be graded 

and the DSA placed.   

Old Business:   

SHARED PHONE AGREEMENT:  Erika Burkhart explained the police department is saving money by 

sharing the Township’s phone plan.  She will transfer money from the PD checking to the Townhship 

every month for the payment of the bill.  

COG ROAD BIDS:  The bids were not advertised correctly and will have to be rebid in May.   

New Business:  

PERSONNEL POLICY RESOLUTION:  After a routine review by the Board, there were a few changes and 

additions to the personnel policy.  John Long made a motion to accept the resolution for the changes 

made to the policy.  Dan Fetterman seconded.  Motion approved.   

For the Good of the Township:   

Adjournment:  With no further business left to discuss, Supervisor John Long made a motion to adjourn 

the meeting, Supervisor Dan Fetterman seconded, motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at 

7:58 pm. 

Respectively Submitted, 

 

Erika Burkhart 

Orange Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 


